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September 15, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
I am pleased to submit to you a proposed ordinance to amend regulations governing home occupations to further support rural home-based businesses.
Currently, on-site retail sales as part of a home occupation are generally permitted only if the goods are produced, grown, or fabricated on-site.  Retail sale of goods not produced on site are permitted only if there is off-site delivery via mail order, telephone, internet, or other electronic commercial sales or if the goods are accessory to an on-site service patrons receive.  These restrictions limit the ability of home-based businesses to provide resource-based industries with the products they need and the convenience of these industries to purchase locally.  The proposed ordinance will allow on-site retail sales of goods that support traditional rural industries – agriculture, equestrian, and forestry.  The site would be required to be at least five acres.  The proposed ordinance also deletes some language from the existing code that could be interpreted as limiting the types of activities that may be conducted as home occupations.

An illustrative case concerns Northwest Horseshoe Supply, which operates in the rural area outside Maple Valley.  This home-based business provides horseshoes, nails, rasps, and related products to the equestrian industry.  Because it does not produce, grow or fabricate these products on site, Northwest Horseshoe Supply must take orders over the telephone or by mail or email and then deliver the goods off-site.  However, customers purchase these products on an as-needed, just-in-time basis, which makes mail order, telephone, or internet ordering and 
off-site delivery inconvenient.  To comply with the existing code, customers park their vehicles just outside the 9.77-acre site and walk into the shop.  They determine the items they wish to purchase and then telephone the sales clerk standing a few feet away.  The sales clerk fills the order and then walks it out to the customer’s vehicle to deliver it off-site.  This is neither efficient nor convenient for the business or its customers.

I support providing rural home-based businesses reasonable flexibility to serve resource-based industries.  By allowing the on-site retail sale of goods necessary to support resource-based industries on parcels of five or more acres, we will create greater rural economic opportunities are created while minimizing the potential impacts on surrounding properties.  The proposed amendment includes sufficient limits to the types of goods that can be sold to ensure that neighboring residents will not be burdened by this additional opportunity.

The proposed change will further several Rural Economic Strategies, including:

· RES-H1  Promote and Encourage Compatible Home-Based Businesses.
Action Item H1-2  Home-Based Business Regulations – review county regulations and procedures governing rural home-based businesses, taking into consideration the need to ensure compatibility of these activities with the surrounding neighborhood and rural character.
· RES-A3  Enhance the Agricultural Market and Economic Base.
· RES-F2  Enhance the Forestry Market and Infrastructure.
The Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) posted the proposed ordinance on its website for public review and comment.  Notice of the public comment opportunity was also sent to the Unincorporated Area Councils and the DDES Newsletter email list.  DDES received six comments on the proposed ordinance.  Three comments supported the proposal.  A fourth comment asked for clarification and expressed support of any amendment that let “property owners control their business and property interests by free will and market conditions”.  A fifth comment raised concerns about enforcement.  The final comment raised concerns about potential traffic impacts, encouragement of businesses that should not be located in rural areas, and the ability of the county to enforce the limitations.  I believe that the proposed ordinance has adequate protections to address these concerns.  The proposed ordinance limits the retail sales option to lots five acres or larger.  It also limits the sales to goods used in agriculture, equestrian, and forestry activities, which are traditional rural uses. 
If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please contact Ray Moser, Economic Development Manager in the Office of Business Relations and Economic Development, at 
206-205-0707, or Karen Wolf, Senior Executive Policy Advisor in my off ice, at 
206-296-3423.
Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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